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Meeting
	Volunteer Coordinators Forum
	Date
	Wednesday 16th December
	

	Venue
	Rise MCR

	Time
	10 am – 12 pm
	

	Attendees
	Jack Puller (Macc) Barkery Jammeh (Macc) Emma Richardson (University of Manchester) Diane Russell (TLC St Lukes) Karla Bleakley (The Challenge) Jo Tripney (Reach Out) Rugayyah Karajada (GM West Mental Health Foundation Trust) Ashley Williams (Manchester Metropolitan University)
	

	Apologies
	Alice Toomer McAlpine (The Reporters Academy) Wendy Askew (Royal Air Forces Association)
	


	Agenda Item
	Purpose
	Who
	When

	1. Welcome, Introductions and Update from Partners

	
	Jack led a round of introductions asking everyone to talk about their work and describe; What’s going well, What’s not going so well? Do you need anything? Do you have something to offer? :
· Jo is from Reach Out; a mentoring charity that changes the lives of young people from disadvantaged communities in London and Manchester through one-to-one mentoring. Jo has almost fulfilled a quota of 200 volunteers that are required to roll out new mentoring sessions in Manchester schools. Jo is new to Reach Out and is keen to look at policy and procedure that pertains to volunteers.
· Emma is from the University of Manchester and is the Voluntary and Community Engagement Exec. Emma works with students to involve them in volunteering and also works with organisations to find or create new roles. One of their biggest successes this year was holding their biggest Volunteer fair to date. Issues Emma highlighted included constant changes of contacts at organisations they have been involved with. 
· Ruqqayah is from GM West Mental Health NHS Foundation Trust that provides specialist mental health care and high quality patient focused services. One of their successes in 2015 is recruiting a good number of volunteers to roles including Café Assistants, Peer Mentors and Activities Assistant as well as working closely with frontline staff to involve volunteers in the work of the trust. Ruqqayah described the difficulties she faces when assisting service users with accessing volunteering and how they often change their mind about getting involved.
· Diane is from TLC St Lukes; a charity that provides support for those with mental health issues. TLC St Lukes are based in Ardwick.  Diane is volunteering and activity manager and was brought in to improve their volunteering program. TLC are a small project with 4 part time workers and they provide drop-in sessions on Tuesdays and Thursday that are open to anyone. The sessions include activities like learning how to manage benefits properly or engaging with an arts and craft session. Diane is very new to the role and has been there 6 days!
· Ashley is from Manchester Metropolitan University (Volunteering based at The Union); The Union helps students find volunteering opportunities, runs workshops throughout the year and advertises volunteering roles with local and national organisations. 
· Donna is from Age UK. Donna has been successful in leading a large recruitment of volunteers to a number of different roles within a day care setting in Openshaw, East Manchester but is looking to involve more volunteers to support their Ageing Well events and activities.

· Karla is from the The Challenge; The Challenge work with young people to improve employment and life skills. The Challenge have a 3 phase step program (phase 1) Week long residential to develop skills (phase 2) Campaigning issues (phase 3) Volunteering. Karla described successes in 2015 with seeing 4000 grads completing the program.

	Information
	All
	

	2. Volunteer Centre Manchester Updates

	
	Jack described how Volunteer Centre Manchester – VCM will be introducing more training programmes for both organisations and volunteers. Volunteer Centre Manchester are also looking to engage with and support organisations in working with both younger volunteers (16-18) and older volunteers (55+) to provide opportunities. Jack and Karla agreed The Challenge may be a good fit for this and will continue the conversation. 
Jack also explained that the Volunteer Centre will be holding a reward and recognition event, to coincide with volunteer week (June 1st - 7th 2016 > http://volunteersweek.org). VCM are also planning to record voxpop type testimonials/ messages from both volunteers and organisations (see “Where Volunteering Begins” Videos from NCVO > http://bit.ly/1LzDUIC) and welcome organisations putting themselves and theirvolunteers forward to say a few words about what volunteering means to them and how they benefit.

Jack also explained how Volunteer Centre Manchester is recruiting volunteers themselves to provide support in an administrative or ambassador capacity.

	Information
	All
	

	3. Discussion – “Asking volunteers for references”

	Jack posed the questions: Do you ask for references? How do you do it?  

Diane always asks for references and then sends out a standard letter to referees. Jo uses an online google form that she sends out to referees, she also holds a clinic for DBS enquiries from volunteers and is thinking of doing the same for references. Donna and Age UK allow volunteers to start while waiting for references with the understanding that a volunteer being able to continue depends and relies on Age UK receiving satisfactory results on pending references. Emma stated that there are several options for her students to provide references.

Information about DBS Checks for Volunteers is available to view at: http://bit.ly/1m7Dl3M 
	Information
	All
	

	4. General Opportunities/Resources

	
	Jack spoke about how NCVO & CIPD have launched a joint piece of research on Employer Supported Volunteering (http://bit.ly/1ldzIZN).

Jack also mentioned other ESV websites that may be useful (Resonate Connect http://www.resonate-connect.org.uk/ and Benefacto http://benefacto.org/ - London-based).
Jack also provided information on:

· #iwill Research and Guidance – that detail some findings and offers insight into involving and supporting young people in social action.

http://bit.ly/1IUu1uy
· Flourish Project from British Red Cross (BRX) – that helps refugees and asylum seekers access volunteering opportunities across Greater Manchester. BRX are holding an Open Day on Thursday 12th January 2016, 2 – 4 pm contact ccrabtree@redcross.org.uk or call 0161 888 8921 should you wish to attend. Jack will be attending and feeding back information for anyone that cannot attend.
· Thoughtful Thursdays – Supporting Managers of Volunteers to connect, learn and share ideas and resources. Thoughtful Thursdays require contributors >  http://bit.ly/1OwcAgs
· #1millionhours from the BBC – A platform managed by the BBC that looks to encourage young people to pledge volunteering hours > http://bbc.in/1NpOIgN
· Google Garage – Taking place at Manchester Central Library until March 2016. A resource for improving digital skills that is open to all > http://bit.ly/1YkHCND 

	Information
	All
	

	5. Activity: The Wall of Words for Volunteer Managers…

	
	Jack invited the group to get involved with an activity based on a Thoughtful Thursday post for Volunteer Managers (http://bit.ly/1Iqzjhj):

“If we were to create our own slogans about ourselves as Leaders or Managers of volunteers, what might they say about us or our profession? Would it show how we currently view how we feel and would we have these same slogans in 5 or 10 years’ time?” 

The outcome of this exercise is available to view at: http://bit.ly/1OwjJgJ & http://bit.ly/1P79lig 

	
	
	

	
	Jack closes meeting.


	
	
	


	4. Next Meeting

	
	TBC
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